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PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE 

By now I hope that most of you have been contacted by someone from 
the Network. My intentions were that as many people as possible would 
have opportunities to communicate with some neighbors who were members 
of Division 19. Among the feedback, I have heard some folks talked to 
friends whom they had lost track of, others got the opportunity to make 
new friends, some wondered why I had suggested discussing the APA Coun­
cil apportionment (after the balloting had occurred), others had issues 
for consideration by Division 19. I believe it presented an opportunity 
to let you know my concern to be responsive to the membership in as 
personal a manner as I could arrange: I also believe it allowed for in­
creased discussion of issues and dissemination of information. 

I am happy to report we retained our single representative on Coun­
cil, though not by much (0.71%). As I suggested in my last message, it 
will take considerable effort to raise our number of represeatatives to 
two (a proportion of the total APA votes of at least 1.51% which trans­
lates to roughly 90% of our 650 members assigning at least 6 of their 
10 votes to Division 19). I believe the solution would be to target 
particular years to ask for conunittments to Division 19 to get the sec­
ond .representative, then suggest members with additional loyalties re­
distribute their votes in alternate years (the majority of our members 
are also members of Divisions 1, 5, 12, 14, 21, or 38). This would al­
low for maximum support of Division 19, while minimizing the disrup­
tion of other division (12 has 6 reps, 38 has 2 reps). How about tar­
geting this coming year (Fall, 1984) to maximally support Division 19? 

I have been trying to keep informed by teleconferencing with Bill 
Maynard and selected members of the Psychologists in Uniform group. 
The discussions have centered on credentialing, entry and practice re­
quirements for active duty psychologists, andCongressional inquiries 
concerning psychologists. Joe Fishburne will represent uniformed psy­
chologists' concerns to a Department of Defense investigating committee. 
If necessary to assist the uniformed psychologists in this effort, I 
may put together a brief survey before June. What this means to the 
uniformed folks is I may need your help in responding to a survey of 
active duty psychologist's concerns. I believe a Division 19 study 
would be perceived by the congressional committees as less biased than 
would a report from the armed services. 

Dick Bloom has been keeping me informed on hisliason with the 
Committee on International Relations. To the question.of what areas of 
foreign strengths in psychological science versus United States rel­
ative weaknesses, the following areas were recognized: sports psych­
ology, human factors, occupational assessment, neuropsychology, cog­
nitive psychology, parapsychology, military applications of attitudes 
and social cognition. If anyone would like further information, or 
would like to discuss these ideas, please contact Dick Bloom at Ft. 
Detrick, MD, (301-663-7603)0 

Also, elsewhere in this Newsletter, you will find another revision 
of the Network, now divided into 13 groups. I have tried to take into 
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PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE (Continued) 

account geographical distributions and interests. If anyone else wishes 
to become part of the Networkm please let me know. The only require­
ments are being a member of Division 19, interest,-and enthusiasm. If I 
have garbled your phone number, please let me know. 

Please help Don Haggard by sending nominations for fellows. There 
are a number of good candidates out there. If you are interested in . 
being sponsored, feel free to contact three fellows who know your work, 
then contact Don Haggard for the forms. Do it soonl. In addition we 
need help with the Newsletter. Ed Eddowes and Mike Strub have been 
great; how about some more volunteers to help them out. Contact Ed 
for details. 

Nominations for the Military Psychology Award should be directed 
to Bob Nichols. Contact Bob for the specifics. Anyone wishing to be 
nominated for APA Boards or Committees shoul- let me know as well as 
any members you know presently on the Boards or Committees; Division 
19 needs to expand its support base. The Publications and Communi­
cations Board of APA is seeking nominations for the editorship of 
Psychological Documents for 19 86-1988. If you are interested, call,: 
Lorraine Bouthilet, Chair, Psychological Documents Search Committee 
at APA: 202-955-7600. Earl Aluisi has suggested Division 19 might 
wish to become more involved with the Psychological Documents publica­
tion: any comments? ·Finally, a reminder for all aspiring authors in 
search of a journal. Send your best offering(s) to the Journal of 
Military Ps~chology. Glenda Nogami, the Editor, can be reached at: 
202-274-886 /8119. Remember, the Journal of Military Psycholog6 is 
published in association with Division 19; let's support our puli­
cation. 

Regards, 
Dave Mangelsdorff, Ph.D., M.P.H. 

DIVISION 19 NETWORK 1984 

GROUP 1: 

Sylvia R. Mayer 
Nancy Guinn Vitola 
Earl Alluisi 
Lonnie Valentine 
Wally Bloom 
Donald A.· Topmj;.ller 

Group 2: 

Robert A. Gregory 
William E. Rosenbach 
Thomas P. O'Hearn 
David Payne 

AUTOVON 

478-5662 
240-2244 
240-3605 
240-3256 
473-4137/2032 
785-2894/3856 

259-3860/3187 
259-2514/3860 
259-5177/5178 
240-3570 

Commercial 

617-861 5662 
512-536 2244 
521-536 3605 
512-536 3256 
512-671 4137 
513-255 3856 

303-472 3860 
303-472 2514 
303-472 5177 
512-536 3570 
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DIVISION 19 NETWORK (Continued) 

Group 2: 

Alvin J. Wootin 
Jimmy L. Mitchell 
Tommie Clayton 
Dick Bloom 

Group 3: 

Sandy Mumford 
Anne Hoiberg 
Martin Wiskoff 
Bert King 
Ed Eddowes 
Frank Petho 
Laurie Broedling 

Group 4: 

Jim LaRocco 
John House 
Larry Dean 
Bill Maynard 
Bob Biersner 

Group 5: 

Glenda Nogami 
Jim Sampson 
Laurel Oliver 
Bruce Bell 
Mike H. Strub 
Don Haggard 

Group 6: 

Jerome Adams 
Johnston Beach 
Timothy B. Jeffrey 
Gregory B. Laskow 
Rick Manning 
Terry M. Rauch 

Group 7: 

Pete Klugman 
Ron Schopper 

AUTOVON 

240-7361 
487-5811 
240-7361 
343-7603 

224-2402/5257 
933-2061 
933-7759/6159 
226-4741/4209 
861-3503/3654 
861-3325 
933-6935 

254-1150/1168 
295-4635/1085 
696-4947 
987-2966/2967 
295-2447/0886 

284-8865/8119 

284-8293 
284-8293 
978-4491/5297 
464-2613/3450 

688-2624/3739 
688-2515/3707 
979-2818/2838 
586-5363/5115 
291-3006/3042 
343-7301 

994-5166/5482 
588-6896/6897 

Commercial 

512-670 7361 
512.-652 5811 
512-670 7361 
301-663 7603 

202-694 2402 
619-224 2061 
619-225 7759 
202-696 4741' 
512-939 3503 
512-939 3225 
714-225 6935 

202-653 1150 
202-295 1085 
202-694 4831 
619-223 2966 
202-295 1525 

202-274 8865 

202-274 8293 
202-274 8293 
915-568 4491 
502-624 2613 

914-938 2624 
914-938 2515 
915-568 4422 
415-561 3813 
202-576 3006 
301-663 7301 

609-562 5166 
205-255 6896 



5 

DIVISION 19 NETWORK (Continued) 

Group 7: AUTOVON Commercial 

Dumont Blankenship 929-7506/7591 408-242 .7506 
Frank Rath 780-3145/4615 404-791 2860 
Bill Weitz 433-6060 
Lloyd Cripe 357-6493/6404 206-967 6493 
Dave Gillooly 471-7094/7095 512-221 7094 

Group 8: 

Bob Mackie 805-964 0591 
Jay Uhlaner 213-789 4541 
Paul Best 408-372 0281 
Jacky Hungerland 
Dirk Prather 602-488 9553 
Joe Matarazzo 503-225 8644 
Larry Bailey 206-775 8686 
Edna Jo Hunter 619-294 9611 
Elaine Taylor 408-625 1347 

Group 9; 

Dave Mangelsdorff 471-4541/2511 512-221 4541 
Chuck Thomas 904-432 1222 
Bob Kennedy 504-255 4885 
Roger Manley 305-723 3701 
Alan Jones 713-749 1835 
Herlie Hendrix 803-656 2011 

Group 10: 

Bruce Sterling 317-542 3884 
Phil Metres 312 ... 499 1699 
Walt Borman 612-339 1600 
Jim Hedlund 314-644 8853 
Gordon Eckstrand 513-245 6696 

Group 11: 

Ben Weybrew 203-934 6321 
Ed Shimburg 609-845 3232 
Steve Lifrak 914-229 8093 
Bill Sprenger 717•532 1657 
Jim Livingood 804-298 5890 
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DIVISION 19 NETWORK (Continued) 

Group 12: 

H. Wallace Sinaiko 
Paul D. Nelson 
E. Ralph Dusek 
Bob Nichols 
Randy Chambers 
Joyce Shields 

Group 13: 

Francis Joe Fishburne 
Gerald Krueger 
W. Steve Sellman 
Cecil Harris 
Ernest Lenz 

SEPA SUMMER WORKSHOP TOURS 

AUTOVON 

284-8905 
284-8844 

291-1065 
343-7301 
225-5525 
2722-800/806 
2122-607/690 

Connnercial 

202-357 1829 
202-833 7691 
703-356 4770 
703-281 6420 
202-274 8905 
202-274 8844 

212-576 1-65 
301-663 7301 
202-695 5525 

Dr. Raymond D. Fowler, Director of Continuing Education, South­
eastern Psychological Association {SEPA) has announced summer work­
shop tours to the' People's Republic of China, Greece, Israel, and 
Cancun, Mexico. Participation in these tours provides an opportunity 
to earn varying amounts of continuing education credit. For more 
information write: Raymond Do Fowler, Ph.D., Director, SEPA Workshops, 
Box 2968, University, AL 35486. 

POSITION VACANCY 

The position of Division 19 Newsletter Editor will become vacant 
as of the mailing of the Sunnner issue. This challenging position pro­
vides a truly fantastic opportunity {sometimes translated, nonstop 
headache) for a person with boundless energy, unquenchable enthusiasm, 
infinite patience, consumate talent or a high pain tolerance. No ex­
perience necessary, but any experience will prove useful. Ability to 
get typing/word processing done necessary, preferably by someone else 
if possible. The incumbents would not be vacating the position except 
they find it necessary to rediscover the phenomenon of "spare time". 
Seriously folks, ask yourself how often will a truly unforgettnble ex­
perience such as this come along and write at once to Dave Mangelsdorff 
before the position is filled. 

Perhaps a better statement of the need for another Newsletter Ed­
itor than presented above is that it is time for a change. New ideas, 
sensitivities, perceptions, sense of humor and proportion are needed 
periodically. So now's the time to do it better the next time. Try 
it, the Division 19 Newsletter Editorship is not known to be hazardous 
to your health. {Now you know why I stifled the urge to editorialize 
during the past five issues, ede.) 



AD HOC COMMITTEE ON INTERNATIONAL RELATIONS NEWS 

- The National Science Board, governing body of the National Sci­
ence ·Foundation, has formed a Committee on International Science, char­
ged with evaluating the scientific capability of the United States in 
a world-wide context. The committee has asked APA President Janet 
Spence to suggest areas of excellence in psychological science out­
side the United States, especially where these are paired with pockets 
of relative weakness within the United States. 

President Spence has asked the APA's Committee on International 
Relations and APA Division Liason to the Connnittee to assist her in 
responding to the tasking of the Connnittee on International Science. 
While not intending to represent the official view of the APA, the 
President may, nevertheless have some influence on the thinking of the 
National Science Board. 

The Division 19 Ad Hoc Committee on International Relations has 
acted by contacting a sample of colleagues through the Division 19 
Network. All responses were noted, analyzed and integrated into an 
executive summary format. The summary was sent ot Steve Kennedy at 
the APA International Affairs Office. The Ad Hoc Committee thanks all 
Division 19 members who contributed their tiem and expertise. 
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- The APA Division of Community Psychology (Division 27) is setting 
up an international network to facilitate communication of theory, data, 
applications and professional activities. Regional coordinators in­
clude representatives from New Zealand, Canada, Puerto Rico, Turkey and 
Israel. Division 19 members interested in international developments in 
Community Psychology can contact the Ad Hoc Committee for the names, 
addresses and telephone numbers of Division 27 coordinators. 

- The New York Times of December 14, 1983 contained a short analysis 
of how assassinsare psychologically prepared for action. The Ad Hoc 
Committee has copies of the article which was focused on the October 23, 
1983 attack on the U.S. Marine Corps Compound at Beirut, Lebanon. 

- The International Council of Psychologists, Inc., a non-profit 
educational organization has information that two psychologists, My­
khaylo Horun, of the USSR, and Edward Akong'o Oyugi, of Kenya, have · 
been adopted by Amnesty International as Prisoners of Conscience. The 
Ad Hoc Committee has information on their alleged crimes and sentences. 
A network is being formed for those who wish to write letters on behalf 
of psychologists whose human rights are in jeopardy. Contact Dr. Fred 
Spaner, 4 Tapiola Ct., Rockville, MD 20850, for information on the 
network. 

Reporter: Dick Bloom, AFMIC, Ft. Detrick, MD 21701, AV 343-7603 

JOURNAL OF MILITARY PSYCHOLOGY REMINDER 

For new Division 19 members and forgetful, non-new members, a new 
journal is soliciting quality manuscripts. Send same to Glenda Nogami, 
USARI, 5001 Eisenhower Ave., Alexandria, VA., Editor, Jornal of Military 
Psychology. 



8 

DIVISION 19 COMMITTEE REPORTS 

Program Committee 1983-1984 

Members: 

Robert A Gregory 
HQ USAFA/DFBL 
USAF Academy 
Colorado Springs, CO 80840 

David L. Payne 
AFHRL/MO 

Steve Parkinson 
Psychology Service 
WRAMC 
Washington, DC 22012 

Charles H. Cory 
Navy Personnel Research 
and Development Center 

Goals: 

AV 259-3860 
(303) 472 3860 

AV 240-3570 
(512) 536-3570 

AV 291-1065 
(212) 576-1065 

AV 922-2181 
(714) 225-2181 

1. Provide a well balanced, quality program to represent the vari.ety of 
interests within Division 19. 

2. Provide as many co-sponsored program hours as possible (this is noted 
in the call for programs). 

3. Have as many symposia as possible on current topics of large member­
ship groups. 

4. Have one or two distinguished invited guest speakers. 

5. In:.rolve as large a number of people of different expertise in the 
program revuew/selection process as possible within time constraints. 

6. Involve program committee members to the maximum estent possible. 

7. Meed all APA deadlines ahead of time. 

8. Keep the Division 19 President routinely informed of program devel­
opment status. 

AIR FORCE ACADEMY SYMPOSIUM 

The Ninth Psychology i.n the DOD Symposium will be held in Fairchild 
Hall, USAF Academy, Colorado Springs, co, April 18-20, 1984. For in­
formation on the Symposium, contact MAJ Thomas E., Ulrich, Department 
of Behavioral Sciences and Leadership, USAF Academy, Colorado Springs, 
.. X) 80840, or better yet, call: AV 259-3175/3860 or (303) 472-2008. 



DIVISION 19 COMMITTEE REPORTS (Continued) 

Ad Hoc committee on Women and Minorities in the Military 

Members: 

Anne Heiberg, Chair 
Naval Health Research Center 
P.O Box 85122 
San Diego, CA 92138 

Ted (Ogden) Brown, Jr. 
17 Sanford Rd. 
Colorado Springs, co 80906 

E. Jo Hunter 
Suite 340 
5333 Mission Center Rd. 
San Diego, CA 92108 

Sandy Mumford 
Department of the Navy 
Naval Military Personnel Command 
Washington, DC 20370 

Goals: 

1. Provide a forum for the exchange of research results on women and 
minorities in the military. 

2. Promote membership and acquaintance of women and minorities in 
Division·19. 

3. Provide for exchange of information on professional training and 
career ·developmento 

4. Encourage mentorships and networking among Division 19 women and 
minorities. 

5. Share information on goals and activities of the APA Committee on 
Women in Psychology. 

Activities planned to accomplish Committee goals; 

1. Propose a symposium on women and minorities in the military for the 
APA 1984 Convention. 

2. Sponsor a Coffee Hour at the APA 1984 Convention for women and 
minorities in Division 19 as well as others interested in learning 
about the Division. 
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NEWS ABOUT MEMBERS 

A. David Mangelsdorff received the 1982 Federal Employee of the 
Year award. The award was presented by the Federal Executive Asso­
ciation of San Antonio, TX. 

Edwin A. Fleishman received the Society of Industrial and Organ­
izational Psychology (APA Division 14) 1983 Professional Practice 
Award at the APA Convention in Anaheim, August 1983. 

Alan E. Booker has published the following reports during the 
1983-1984 period: 

Assessment of brain damage. Military Medicine, 1983, 148 (6), 
p. 554. 

A brief overview of the clinical neuropsychological evaluation. 
USAF Medical Service Digest, 1983, 34 (6), Pp. 22-23 •. 

Psychotherapy: developing a treatment paradigm. Psychological 
Reports, 1984, 54, Pp. 251-261, with co-authors H., P., Becnel and T., R., 
Mareth. 

An introduction to neuropsychological assessment. Cognitive 
Rehabilitation, 1984, 2 (1), Pp. 6-90 

R-AVLT. Cognitive Rehabilitation, 1984, 2 (1), p. 19. 
Functional paresis: a case report. Journal of Clinical Psychology, 

1984, in press, with co-authors J. c. George ahd L. Pankratzn 

Laurel w. Oliver announced publication of'the following reports: 
Spokane,. A •. R. and Oliver, L. Wo Outcomes of· vocational interventions. 

Ins. N. Osipow and w. B. Walsh (Eds.), Handbook of vocational psy­
cholog1. Hilsdale, NJ: Lawrence Erlbaum Associates, 1983. 

O iver, L. w. and Spokane, A. R. Research integration: Approaches, 
problems, and recommendations for research reporting. Journal of Coun­
seling Psychology, 1983, 30, 252-257. 

Julien M. Christensen and John M. Howard have joined Gordon A. 
Eckstrand, Ross L. Morgan and Jean Ring in the Human Factors Department 
of Universal Energy Systems, Inc., 4401 Dayton-Xenia Rd., Dayton, OH 
45432, phone, 513-426-6900. 

Ellis B. Page, of Duke University, has served as a "One-Man 
Ministerial Commission" at the invitation of the Government of Bermuda 
to evaluate the National Education System and formulate recommendations 
about educational policy during the Fall Semester, 1983. 

Lt. Col Joseph D. Murray, USAF, currently is assigned to the Organ­
ization of the Joint Chiefs of Staff (J-4) where he has been serving as 
a Medical Staff Officer since 1981. Following completion of his Joint 
Chiefs Staff tour in June 1984, Lt Col Murray will be reassigned as the 
Chief, Medical Readiness Division, Office of the Command Surgeon, USAFE, 
Ramstein AB, Germany. 

John R. Goral has moved from the National Security and International 
Affairs Division of the GAO, Washington, DC, to a Research Professor po­
sition with the Manpower Research Center, Naval Postgraduate School at 
Monterey, CA. 



MORE NEWS ABOUT MEMBERS 

Wayne D. Gray has transferred from the Army Research Institute's 
Presidio of Monterey Field Unit in California to the ARI Headquarters 
in Alexandria, VA. He is working with the Instructional Technology 
Systems Technical Area on computer-based instruction and artificial in­
telligence. His most recent paper, "Engagement simulation: A method 
Qf tactical team training", was published in the Training and Devel­
opment Journal in July 1983. 

CALL FOR DIVISION 19 NEWSLETTER PARTICIPATION 

The form below has been prepared for your use in submitting news 
about you and your colleagues: news about the job, projects, programs, 
proposal~, publications - action that may be of interest to Newsletter 
readers.' Such news will encourage Members to read the Newsletter, and 
that's what it's all about. All submissions will be reported, with a 
minimum of editorial interference. It's practically painless, ask a 
Newsletter news item submitter. Also, notice that for the first time 
in five issues, the NEWS ABOUT MEMBERS ran over one pagea Now let'a 
shoot for two full pages. 

Name: 
Address: _____________ Zip: ___ _ 

Send News to: Edward E. Eddowes 
806 Oriole St. 
Flour Bluff, TX 78418 

News items for the Summer 1984 
Newsletter should be in the 
Editor's hands by May 31, 1984 
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